
 City Council Report 
 
Date: August 22, 2022 

To: City Council 

Through: Michael Kennington, Deputy City Manager/Chief Financial Officer 

From: Edward Quedens, Business Services Director 
 Kristy Garcia, Procurement Administrator 

Subject: Use of a Cooperative Contract for a Four-Year and Two-Month Term Contract 
for Trash, Recycle, and Compost Barrel Lids for the Environmental 
Management and Sustainability Department (Citywide) 

 
Recommendation 
 
Council is requested to approve the award as recommended. 
 
The Environmental Management and Sustainability Department and Purchasing 
recommend authorizing the purchase using the Omnia Partners cooperative contract with 
Rehrig Pacific Company at $150,000 annually, with an annual increase allowance of up to 
5%, or the adjusted Consumer Price Index. 
 
Background / Discussion 
 
This contract will provide 95-gallon barrel lids (Trash – Black, Yard Waste – Green, and 
Recycling – Blue).   
 
The City currently does not have a contract with Rehrig for replacement barrels. Lids are 
the most replaced part of a barrel, and it costs much less and is more environmentally 
friendly to replace the lid than the entire barrel.  
 
The Department believes that going out to bid would require significantly more time and 
resources, and may not result in cost savings to the City. Omnia Partners offers high-
quality and competitive cooperative contracts in public procurement. Rehrig Pacific 
Company confirmed that both Omnia Partners and Sourcewell cooperative contracts offer 
the same exact cooperative pricing. 
 
Purchase Information 
 
Action:  Award 
Procurement Type:  Cooperative Contract Use 
Contract Number:  2023032 
Contracting Agency/Contract Number:  Omnia Partners/RFP-00254 
Proposal Number:  LIDS 282735 (6/24/2022) 
Local Consideration:  Policy did not apply to this procurement method 
Protests Received:  None 
Initial Contract Term:  Four Years and Two Months (8/22/2022 to 10/31/2026)   
Possible Renewals:  None  
Funding Source:  Environmental Management and Sustainability – Solid Waste operating 

budget through the Enterprise Fund – Solid Waste Sub Fund 


